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Trinity Sunday 
Words for silent meditation: Lord, our Lord, how majestic is your name 
in all the earth! (Psalm 8:1). 
 

Prelude               Carla Stucky 

Lighting of the Christ candle 
 

Welcome                                                                      Connie Kaufman 
The Lord be with you / and also with you. 

 

Announcements 
 

Call to Worship, Psalm 8 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Greeting in Christ’s peace 
 

**Celebrating in song         Holy, Holy, Holy                         HWB 120 

          Amazing grace!                          HWB 143 
 

Scripture                              John 16:12-15                      Vicky Kessler 
 

Message        “The Spirit Guides, Gives and Glorifies”       Pastor Brad 
 

Song of Response   Breathe on me, breath of God              HWB 356 
 

Offering 
 

Sharing of Joys and Concerns 

Prayers of the People 
  

**Sending Song            Bless’d be the tie that binds               HWB 421 

 

**Benediction 
**Postlude                 

**please stand if able 
 
Songbooks in pews: HWB-blue, STS-purple spiral, STJ-green spiral, 
S&R-green hardbound 
 
Greeter(s): Kirk and Carla Stucky  
Ushers:  Mel Becker, Norman Funk, Vicky Kessler 
 
Thank you to Royce and Sandy Jantz for choosing hymns “Breathe on me”, 

“Bless’d be the tie”, and “Amazing grace!” 
    

Sermon Notes 
The Spirit Guides, Gives, and Glorifies 
John 16:12-15 
 
Theme 
The Holy Spirit guides us, gives us what we need to follow Jesus, and 
leads us to glorify God. 
 
Key Verse 
(John 16:15a) All that the Father has is mine. 
 
Notes 
 

 

 

 

 

A Prayer 
Father, make us your people that we might more deeply love and 
more fully glorify your Son. 
 

Sermons are online @ westzionmc.org 
Find us on Facebook! 



Pastor Brad Roth 
Pastor's Office hours: Tues. and Wed. 10 am -12:30 pm 

Thurs. 1-4 pm 

Pastor’s Cell: 620-386-4838 

Pastor Brad’s email:bradroth@westzionmc.org 

     Secretary Carla Stucky’s hours: Thurs. 9-11, 1-4 PM 

Church: 620-345-8143 

Carla’s cell: 620-386-0414 

Church’s email: secretary@westzionmc.org 

Website: www.westzionmc.org 

Sunday, June 23, 2019 
No Sunday School   10:30 AM: Worship Service  
Message: Pastor Brad Roth  Scripture: Connie Graber 
Worship Leader: Pastor Brad  Accompanist: Crysta Guhr 
Greeter(s): Frances Neufeld 
Ushers:  Clark Graber, Dave Wedel, Carl Duffman 
 

Coming Events 
June 19: Kids’ summer trip to Goessel Museum (meet in 
  church parking lot at 1:00 PM) 
June 23: Baby shower for Anthony and Krystal Toro 7:00 PM at  
  West Zion 

July 2-6: MCUSA Convention in Kansas City 
July 16-19: Daily Vacation Bible School at West Zion 
July 21: Worship outside the walls (special service in the park) 
July 26-27: WDC Annual Assembly, Bethel College 
August 4: Worship at Pine Village 
August 24: Church-wide clean up (pizza meal) 
 

Our Mission:  God calls us into community to worship God and  
follow Jesus through the power and guidance of the Holy Spirit. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



West Zion Announcements  
Please have all bulletin announcements to the office by Thur. noon.  
 
1.  The minutes from the Associated Ministries May 16 board meeting 
can be found on the foyer bulletin board. 
 
2.  Mark your calendars for September 8 after church!  We’re going 
to take a new congregational picture.  This is the picture that we use 
on our website, and it’s time for an update! 
 
3.  Larry, Karen, and Luke would like to thank all who demonstrate 
love and care through visits, cards, food, and words of support. We 
cherish your friendship, your prayers for peace that passes 
understanding, and your prayers for God's justice to come.  
 
4.  Anthony and Krystal Toro are having a baby boy in July! Join us 
for a Baby Shower on Sunday June 23 at 7:00 PM at West Zion. We 
will celebrate with them and share some snacks. All are welcome to 
attend. Let Lici or Carla know if you are coming and if you have any 
questions.     
 
5. Check out our summer prayer focus!  Each week, Mission Team 
is highlighting a different aspect of the mission of our church in the 
foyer “prayer garden” and in the bulletin.  This summer, let’s unite in 
prayer to fire up the mission of our church! 
 
6. Kids first grade and older are invited to join us to go to the Goessel 
Mennonite and Agricultural Museum, followed by sno-cones at 
Chill, June 19 @ 1:00 PM!  Meet in the church parking lot.  CDT will 
cover admission to the museum, but bring money for a sno-
cone.  Questions? - talk to Pastor Brad or Ellen Kaufman. 
 
7. Join us on July 21, 10:30 AM for Worship Outside the 
Walls!  Bring a lawn chair and join us across the street in the Black 
Kettle shelter house for a special open air service, followed by a 
hotdog roast! 
 
8.  West Zion is invited to join Eden Mennonite at their annual Camp 
Mennoscah retreat July 13-14.  Anyone interested in more details, 
please contact Tyler Stucky at 620-386-0400.  West Zion will hold 
worship as usual on Sunday, July 14. 
 

9.  The WDC Garden is available by the mailboxes, feel free to pick 
one up!  It has information about the Western District Conference 
Annual Assembly July 26-27 in North Newton as well as other 
happenings in our conference. 
 
10.  During the “Celebrating in Song” time of the service, children 
who wish are invited to come to the front of the church and praise God 
with worship streamers.    
 
11.  During June through August we will not be holding Sunday 
School for children or adults.  We will start strong in the fall!    
 
12.  Vacation Bible School ROAR! (Life is Wild, God is Good) will be 
held July 16-19 at West Zion from 6:00-8:25 pm.  On Friday there will 
be a 7:00 pm VBS program open to the community!  Ages 3 years to 
6th grade are welcome to attend.  Register youth or register to 
volunteer at https://vbspro.events/p/events/8fc0a3. Pastor Brad is our 
VBS contact.   
 
13.  August 24 from 9 to noon is church-wide clean up!  Mark your 
calendar for a time of deep-cleaning and tidying up our church 
building.  The Christian Discipleship Team will provide pizza!  
 

General Announcements 
14.  The Moundridge Community Blood Drive is scheduled for Friday, 
June 28 from 12:00 noon to 6:00 p.m. at Pine Village Wellness 
Center.  To make an appointment visitwww.redcrossblood.org and 
enter the code: Moundridge or call 800-733-2767.  Walk-ins are 
welcome! 
 
15.  The Walking Roots Band will give a concert at Whitestone 
Mennonite Church in Hesston on Saturday, June 29 at 7:00 PM.  A 
free will offering will be received.  A poster is on the foyer bulletin 
board. 
 
16.  Fri., June 28 – Kauffman Museum will host an opening reception 
for a new temporary exhibit, “Walk A Mile,” that features art created by 
EmberHope Youthville's residential children, 4-6 PM.  This will  be on 
display at the museum – free of charge in the outer lobby –  June 29-
July 22 (entire collection will be at Mark Arts, Wichita, Aug. 17-Sept. 
14). For more information contact Michael Reinschmidt, 
mreinschmidt@bethelks.edu or 316-283-1612.  

https://vbspro.events/p/events/8fc0a3
http://www.redcrossblood.org/
mailto:mreinschmidt@bethelks.edu


17. MCC Center is North Newton is hosting a Comforter Mini-Blitz 
June 21 – 9 to 5 and June 22 - 8 to 4.  Come and go as works into 
your schedule.  Bring a snack to share if you like.  Bring a sack lunch 
of go out to eat in one of the many options in Newton if will be there 
over the noon hour.  This is for anyone and will gladly teach you how 
to tie the knots.  A poster is on the foyer bulletin board. 
 
 
 
 
 

Camp Mennoscah Letters 
Mateo Roth – at camp June 9-15 

 

Dear CDT, 
I always have enjoyed Camp Mennoscah. There is always so much to 
do and I like to play GaGa ball and late night swims. There is lots 
on nature to see which is very interesting because of all of the 
minnows and turtles. The activities are my personal favorite 
because you can swim in the pool and make crafts. My favorite 
game that usually I get to play is mafia. I also love the 
silverwareless meal and various other odd traditions in Camp 
Mennoscah. There is always something interesting going on and 
always something to do. Thank you for your consideration, 
Mateo 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WZ Joys and Concerns 
Rodney, Bob and Sharon’s son, recovering after heart valve 
replacement surgery 
 
Kent, Norm’s nephew, recovering after a car accident 
 
Gerry Major’s nephew Kent, struggling with Parkinson’s  
 
Family of Brian Sollers, friend of Darin and Carolyn Schmidt, who 
passed away unexpectedly 
 

Prayer Request from Western District Conference 
Give thanks for children and their families participating in WDC 
Resource Library’s summer story hour. 
  

Prayer Request from Mennonite Mission Network 
June is a busy month for DOOR, a Mennonite Mission Network 
partner. Pray for youth groups as they experience their faith in new 
ways in urban settings through the Discover program. 

Mission Mosaic 
Francisco & Juanita Machado in Spain; Tom & Disa Rutschman in 
Sweden, Robin Gingerich in Lithuania, pg 30-31 
 

Summer Prayer Focus 

Pray for Mennonite Mission Network, with workers and partners in 

more than 50 countries, as they seek to equip and empower the church 

to proclaim the whole gospel to the whole of creation. 
 

 
 
We wish a “Happy Birthday” to: 
June 19:  Gerry Major 
June 22:  Darin Schmidt, James Wedel 
 
We wish a “Happy Anniversary” to: 
June 17:  Curtis & Crysta Guhr 

 


